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	LOC Number (office use only: 
	Text2: 616760 Alberta Ltd.
	Text4: Saher Shah
	Text5: 2021-11-21
	Text6: Woodbine is a thriving community filled with a diverse demographic and at the heart of Woodbine is 308 Woodfield Rd SW. The building located at this location has served as a local daycare for the Woodbine community for over 20 years but due to unfortunate events by previous management, it was not longer able to fulfill it's part in serving the community.
 
My team and myself are new owners and as well as a new management team with a fresh vision for this location. We plan to create a child care center that will became a first pick for all Woodland community. Upon taking possession of the building we have made countless changes to the facility; from creating a new outdoor playground that is safe and child friendly to newly built staff room for staff to relax and unwind. Some other additions made to this facility are; new flooring, upgraded bathroom plumbing with new toilets and new timed taps, new indoor gym, new camera surveillance system, new toys that enhance child development, newly painted walls, new kitchen appliances and much more. 
 
Although we have made many changes to the facility itself, what we take most pride in is our business plan. If granted permission, our facility will implement a healthy meal plan, staff training on a continuous basis, seasonal events for all children and parents, a parent committee for continuous feedback from parents, regular update to parents about their child's progress thorough the HiMama app and more. Parents will be able to receive pictures and updates on their child's activities throughout the day. Our staff will have regular meetings to plan upcoming activities and increase engagement from children and parents.  
 
The above are only a few of the plans that are already underway after consulting with various stakeholders as well as the community health inspector. In the near future we will continue to improve this facility based on all the feedback we receive from community residents. Please grant give us the opportunity to prove ourselves and our vision by allowing a commercial status for this daycare to operate at this location.  Thank you. 


